State of New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department

Michelle Lujan Grisham

Governor

Melanie A. Kenderdine

Cabinet Secretary

Benjamin Shelton Deputy Cabinet Secretary

Erin Taylor Deputy Cabinet Secretary Erin McCullough, Director Mining and Minerals Division



Electronic Submission

September 17, 2025

Sherry Burt-Kested, Environmental Services Manager Freeport-McMoRan Tyrone Inc. P.O. Box 571 Tyrone, New Mexico 88065

Re: Technically Complete Letter for Revision 21-1 to Tyrone Mine, Emma Expansion Project, Permit No. GR010RE

Dear Ms. Burt-Kested,

MMD has received and accepted all responses to MMD and Agency comments regarding the Emma Expansion Project, Revision 21-1 to the Tyrone Mine, Permit No. GR010RE. A public hearing was held for this project on August 16, 2022, and all comments and concerns have been sufficiently addressed.

MMD hereby deems the Application for the Emma Expansion Project, Revision 21-1 to the Tyrone Mine, Permit No. GR010RE Technically Complete.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (505) 467-9589 or via e-mail at: clinton.chisler@emnrd.nm.gov.

Sincerely,

Clint Chisler, Permit Lead

Maturo Chita

Mining Act Reclamation Program (MARP)

cc: DJ Ennis, Program Manager, MARP

Raechel Roberts, Senior Environmental Scientist, Tyrone Mine

Mine File (GR010RE)